
23. Approved   Categorical   Exclusions  
 

Activities undertaken, assisted, authorized, regulated, funded, or financed, in whole or in 
part, by another Federal agency or department where: 

 
a) That agency or department has determined, pursuant to the Council on 

Environmental  Quality’s  implementing regulations for the National Environmental 
Policy Act (40 CFR part 1500 et seq.), that the activity is categorically excluded from 
the requirement to prepare an environmental impact statement or environmental 
assessment analysis, because it is included within a category of actions which 
neither individually nor cumulatively have a significant effect on the human 
environment; and 

 
b) The Office of the Chief of Engineers (Attn: CECW–CO) has concurred with that 

agency’s or department’s determination that the activity is categorically excluded 
and approved the activity for authorization under NWP 23. 

 
The Office of the Chief of Engineers may require additional conditions, including pre-
construction notification, for authorization of an agency’s categorical exclusions under this 
NWP. 
 
Notification: Certain categorical exclusions approved for authorization under this NWP require 
the permittee to submit a pre-construction notification to the district engineer prior to 
commencing the activity (see general condition 32). The activities that require pre-construction 
notification are listed in the appropriate Regulatory Guidance Letters. (Authorities: Sections 10 
and 404) 
Note: The agency or department may submit an application for an activity believed to be 
categorically excluded to the Office of the Chief of Engineers (Attn: CECW–CO). 
 
Prior to approval for authorization under this NWP of any agency’s activity, the Office of the 
Chief of Engineers will solicit public comment. As of the date of issuance of this NWP, 
agencies with approved categorical exclusions are: the Bureau of Reclamation, Federal 
Highway Administration, and U.S. Coast Guard. Activities approved for authorization under 
this NWP as of the date of this notice are found in Corps Regulatory Guidance Letter 05–07, 
which is available at: http://www.usace.army.mil/Portals/2/docs/ civilworks/RGLS/rgl05-
07.pdf. Any future approved categorical exclusions will be announced in Regulatory 
Guidance Letters and posted on this same Web site. 
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